



3 September 2024

Autumn Term Enrichment

Dear Parent / Carer.

We are excited to write to you with details about our Autumn Enrichment program. Enrichment provides students with exciting opportunities to develop their interests and hobbies outside of their usual lessons, and it is our expectation that all students in KS3 participate in at least one Enrichment per week.

Enrichment will start on **Monday 9th September** and students should attend their Enrichment every week, if they cannot attend for one week, they should ensure they have let their teacher know in advance. This is to help them build their confidence, commitment and independence.

The Enrichment timetable is on <u>our website</u>. KS3 students will also have this in their planners. This week, students will spend some time deciding which Enrichments they would like to do and should let you know which they will be attending.

In most cases, students do not need to sign-up in advance. When Enrichment starts next week, your child should arrive at the Enrichment they wish to attend and they will be added to the register and you will be able to see this on the SIMS App.

You will see from the timetable below there are a small number of Enrichments that require sign-up due to limited places, these are assigned on a first-come basis. To do this, please complete the Google form below by **Thursday 5th September.** You and your child will receive an email to confirm if they have a place on Friday 6th September.

Enrichment Sign-up Form: https://forms.gle/mqMzhpPbvrvdKhN17
Students can also find out more information on the student portal using their KAA account: https://sites.google.com/a/kaa.org.uk/kaa-student-portal/enrichment

If you haven't already, I highly recommend downloading the SIMS App. It offers real-time access to your child's timetable, rewards, and any detentions. If you encounter any difficulties accessing the SIMS App, please don't hesitate to reach out to us at simsparent@kaa.org.uk for assistance and support.

Please contact me via <u>i.vines@kaa.org.uk</u> if you have any questions about enrichment.

Kind regards,

- Delles

Ms J Vines

Assistant Principal - Personal Development

